
TRACT 44349 - Portion of Blocks 214, and 297, South Marsh Island Area, 
Iberia Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 214, and 297, South Marsh Island Area, 
together with any present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or 
islands formed therein, located in Iberia Parish, Louisiana, owned by and 
not presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State 
of Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point within Block 214, South Marsh Island Area, 
having Coordinates of X = 1,819,480.00 and Y = 279,700.00; thence North 
6,462.96 feet to a point on the boundary of State Lease No. 340, as 
amended, having Coordinates of X = 1,819,480.00 and Y = 286,162.96; thence 
Northerly along said State Lease No. 340 boundary as follows: North 50 
degrees 14 minutes 08 seconds East 168.61 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,819,609.61 and Y = 286,270.81, said point being the 
beginning point of a curve to the left having a radius of 2,000.21 feet 
and a chord bearing North 08 degrees 04 minutes 41 seconds West 3,403.72 
feet; thence Northerly along said curve to the left 4,070.75 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,819,131.31 and Y = 289,640.76; thence 
North 11 degrees 29 minutes 55 seconds East 2,076.31 feet, crossing the 
common block line between Blocks 214 and 297, South Marsh Island Area to a 
point within said Block 297, having Coordinates of X = 1,819,545.21 and Y 
= 291,675.40, said point being the beginning point of a curve to the left 
having a radius of 2,000.00 feet and a chord bearing North 23 degrees 48 
minutes 12 seconds East 659.98 feet to a point on the Louisiana Coastline, 
as decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a 
Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. 
State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having Coordinates of X 
= 1,819,811.58 and Y = 292,279.24; thence Southeasterly along said 
Coastline to a point on said State Lease No. 340 having Coordinates of X = 
1,820,300.80 and Y = 292,082.61; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 340 the following courses: Southeasterly 21.17 feet along a 
curve to the right to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,820,311.90 and Y 
= 292,064.59, and Southeasterly 39.95 feet along a curve to the right to a 
point on said Coastline having Coordinates of X = 1,820,351.78 and Y = 
292,062.12; thence Southeasterly 692.15 feet along said Coastline to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,820,994 and Y = 291,804; thence 
Southeasterly 6,652.60 feet along said Coastline to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,824,478.76 and Y = 286,137.13; thence Southeasterly 
6,437.12 feet along said Coastline to a point on the common block line 
between Blocks 299 and 214, South Marsh Island Area, having Coordinates of 
X = 1,824,478.76 and Y = 279,700.00; thence West 4,998.76 feet to the 
point of beginning, containing 1,131.90 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
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mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: PATRICK L. DONOHUE PETROLEUM PROPERTIES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 3

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1131.9 Tract Number: 44349 



 4

TRACT 44350 - Portion of Blocks 214, and 215, South Marsh Island Area, 
Iberia Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 214, and 215, South Marsh Island Area, 
together with any present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or 
islands formed therein, located in Iberia Parish, Louisiana, owned by and 
not presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State 
of Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point within Block 214, South Marsh Island Area, 
having Coordinates of X = 1,819,480.00 and Y = 279,700.00; thence West 
9,759.29 feet to a point on the common block line between Blocks 214 and 
215, South Marsh Island Area having Coordinates of X = 1,809,720.71 and Y 
= 279,700.00; thence West 7,383.13 feet to a point within said Block 215 
having Coordinates of X = 1,802,337.59 and Y = 279,700.00; thence North 
4,006.22 feet to a corner on the South boundary of State Lease No. 340, as 
amended, having Coordinates of X = 1,802,337.59 and Y = 283,706.22; thence 
Easterly along said State Lease No. 340 South boundary as follows: North 
00 degrees 21 minutes 24 seconds West 3,028.70 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,802,318.73 and Y = 286,734.86, said point being the 
beginning point of a curve to the left having a radius of 2,000.00 feet 
and a chord bearing South 32 degrees 31 minutes 32 seconds East 2,129.69 
feet; thence Easterly along said curve to the left 2,245.84 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,803,463.82 and Y = 284,939.21; thence 
South 64 degrees 41 minutes 41 seconds East 2,198.98 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,805,451.80 and Y = 283,999.28, said point 
being the beginning point of a curve to the left having a radius of 
2,000.00 feet and a chord bearing South 69 degrees 41 minutes 42 seconds 
East 348.62 feet; thence Easterly along said curve to the left 349.07 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,805,778.76 and Y = 283,878.30; 
thence South 74 degrees 41 minutes 48 seconds East 1,762.30 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,807,478.58 and Y = 283,413.18, said 
point being the beginning point of a curve to the left having a radius of 
2,000.00 feet and a chord bearing South 81 degrees 22 minutes 58 seconds 
East 465.73 feet; thence Easterly along said curve to the left 466.79 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,807,939.05 and Y = 283,343.40; 
thence South 88 degrees 04 minutes 09 seconds East 3,376.84 feet, crossing 
the common block line between Blocks 215 and 214, South Marsh Island Area 
to a point within said Block 214, having Coordinates of X = 1,811,313.97 
and Y = 283,229.62; thence South 78 degrees 25 minutes 09 seconds East 
1,537.67 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,812,820.34 and Y = 
282,920.94, said point being the beginning point of a curve to the left 
having a radius of 2,000.00 feet and a chord bearing North 84 degrees 40 
minutes 39 seconds East 1,171.50 feet; thence Easterly along said curve to 
the left 1,188.93 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,813,986.78 
and Y = 283,029.61; thence North 67 degrees 46 minutes 27 seconds East 
1,561.61 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,815,432.37 and Y = 
283,620.30; thence North 61 degrees 09 minutes 05 seconds East 3,350.60 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,818,367.16 and Y = 285,236.95; 
thence North 50 degrees 14 minutes 08 seconds East 1,447.73 feet to a 
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point on said State Lease No. 340 South boundary having Coordinates of X = 
1,819,480.00 and Y = 286,162.96; thence South 6,462.96 feet to the point 
of beginning, containing 1,663.84 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion 
thereof, if any, lying seaward of the line three nautical miles from the 
coast line of Louisiana, as said three mile line has been decreed by the 
Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a Special Master 
appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. State of 
Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on the 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: PATRICK L. DONOHUE PETROLEUM PROPERTIES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1663.84 Tract Number: 44350 
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TRACT 44351 - Portion of Blocks 36, and 37, Eugene Island Area, Revised, 
and Block 1, Ship Shoal Area, St. Mary and Terrebonne Parishes, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 36, and 37, Eugene Island Area, Revised, and 
Block 1, Ship Shoal Area, together with any present lands formed by 
accretion to the shoreline or islands formed therein, located in St. Mary 
and Terrebonne Parishes, Louisiana, owned by and not presently under 
mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of Louisiana, the 
geographical area of which is more fully described as follows: Beginning 
at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,991,620.00 and Y = 223,999.09; 
thence North 14,279.99 feet to a point on the Louisiana Coastline, as 
decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a 
Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. 
State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having Coordinates of X 
= 1,991,620.00 and Y = 238,279.08; thence Southeasterly along said 
Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,995,220 and Y = 235,805; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a 
straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,996,506 and Y = 
233,983; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,998,568 and Y = 230,370; thence 
Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,000,030 and Y = 228,573; thence Southeasterly along 
said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,002,689.00 and Y = 226,069.73; thence South 2,070.64 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,002,689.00 and Y = 223,999.09; thence West 
11,069.00 feet the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any part of State 
Lease No. 649, as amended within the above described, containing 
approximately 2,173 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
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cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The above described tract may be in the vicinity of existing shell 
reefs where drilling and dredging operations must be conducted in strict 
conformity with the regulations adopted by the Louisiana Department of 
Wildlife and Fisheries and/or the U.S. Corps of Engineers, U.S. Army. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2173 Tract Number: 44351 
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TRACT 44352 - Portion of Block 37, Eugene Island Area, Revised, and Block 
1, Ship Shoal Area, St. Mary and Terrebonne Parishes, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Block 37, Eugene Island Area, Revised, and Block 1, 
Ship Shoal Area, together with any present lands formed by accretion to 
the shoreline or islands formed therein, located in St. Mary and 
Terrebonne Parishes, Louisiana, owned by and not presently under mineral 
lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of Louisiana, the 
geographical area of which is more fully described as follows: Beginning 
at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,991,620.00 and Y = 223,999.09; 
thence East 11,069.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,002,689.00 and Y = 223,999.09; thence South 9,339.28 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,002,689.00 and Y = 214,659.81; thence West 
11,069.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,991,620.00 and Y = 
214,659.81; thence North 9,339.28 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 2,373.20 acres, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
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shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2373.2 Tract Number: 44352 
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TRACT 44353 - Portion of Blocks 1, 2, and 3, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 1, 2, and 3, Ship Shoal Area, together with 
any present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,002,689.00 and Y 
= 211,007.32; thence North 15,062.41 feet to a point on the Louisiana 
Coastline, as decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as 
determined by a Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled 
United States v. State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,002,689.00 and Y = 226,069.73; thence Southeasterly 
along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,004,384 and Y = 224,474; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on 
a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,006,256 and Y = 
222,432; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,006,991 and Y = 221,401; thence 
Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,008,058 and Y = 219,434; thence Southeasterly along 
said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,008,873 and Y = 218,388; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a 
straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,010,960 and Y = 
216,566; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,014,384 and Y = 213,268; thence 
Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,016,243 and Y = 211,245; thence Southeasterly along 
said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,016,616.50 and Y = 211,007.32; thence West 13,927.50 feet the point of 
beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any part of State Lease No. 649, as amended 
within the above described, containing approximately 2,324 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
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operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2324 Tract Number: 44353 
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TRACT 44354 - Portion of Blocks 2, and 3, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 2, and 3, Ship Shoal Area, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,002,689.00 and Y 
= 211,007.32; thence East 13,927.50 feet to a point on the 1975 Decree 
Shoreline having Coordinates of X = 2,016,616.50 and Y = 211,007.32; 
thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,017,453 and Y = 210,475; thence Southeasterly 
along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,021,155 and Y = 208,850; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on 
a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,021,169.00 and Y = 
208,845.70; thence South 3,784.56 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,021,169.00 and Y = 205,061.14; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,002,689.00 and Y = 205,061.14; thence North 
5,946.18 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 2,402.53 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
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servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2402.53 Tract Number: 44354 
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TRACT 44355 - Portion of Blocks 3, and 4, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 3, and 4, Ship Shoal Area, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,021,169.00 and Y 
= 201,141.76; thence North 7,703.93 feet to a point on the 1975 Decree 
Shoreline having Coordinates of X = 2,021,169.00 and Y = 208,845.70; 
thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,023,042 and Y = 208,270; thence Southeasterly 
along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,026,640 and Y = 206,660; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on 
a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,029,630 and Y = 
205,680; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,033,385 and Y = 204,235; thence 
Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,035,775 and Y = 203,405; thence Southeasterly along 
said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,037,075 and Y = 203,200; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a 
straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,039,649.00 and Y = 
202,465.93; thence South 1,324.17 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,039,649.00 and Y = 201,141.76; thence West 18,480.00 feet to the point 
of beginning, containing approximately 1,826.61 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  



 21

 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1826.61 Tract Number: 44355 
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TRACT 44356 - Portion of Blocks 3, 4, 8, and 9, Ship Shoal Area, 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 3, 4, 8, and 9, Ship Shoal Area, together with 
any present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point in Block 3, Ship Shoal Area, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,021,169.00 and Y = 201,141.76; thence East 18,480.00 
feet to a point, having Coordinates of X = 2,039,649.00 and Y = 
201,141.76; thence South 5,414.34 feet to a point, having Coordinates of X 
= 2,039,649.00 and Y = 195,727.42; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,021,169.00 and Y = 195,727.42; thence North 
5,414.34 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 2,296.99 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
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shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2296.99 Tract Number: 44356 
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TRACT 44357 - Portion of Blocks 4, 5, and 8, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 4, 5, and 8, Ship Shoal Area, together with 
any present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,039,649.00 and Y 
= 195,727.42; thence North 6,738.51 feet to a point on the 1975 Decree 
Shoreline having Coordinates of X = 2,039,649.00 and Y = 202,465.93; 
thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,042,475 and Y = 201,660; thence Southeasterly 
along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,045,960 and Y = 201,470; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on 
a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,049,230 and Y = 
201,255; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,051,090 and Y = 201,230; thence 
Northeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,053,190 and Y = 201,320; thence Southeasterly along 
said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,054,750 and Y = 201,215; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a 
straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,055,610 and Y = 
201,415; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,057,430 and Y = 200,980; thence 
Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,058,129.00 and Y = 200,713.06; thence South 4,985.64 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,058,129.00 and Y = 195,727.42; 
thence West 18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 2,423.43 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat 
on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
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any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2423.43 Tract Number: 44357 
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TRACT 44358 - Portion of Blocks 5, and 6, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 5, and 6, Ship Shoal Area, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,058,129.00 and Y 
= 195,727.42; thence North 4,985.64 feet to a point on the 1975 Decree 
Shoreline having Coordinates of X = 2,058,129.00 and Y = 200,713.06; 
thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,058,700 and Y = 200,495; thence Southeasterly 
along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,2,062,055 and Y = 199,555; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline 
on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,069,817.93 and Y 
= 195,727.42; thence West 11,688.93 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 735.99 acres, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
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and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 735.99 Tract Number: 44358 


